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Hello, everybody — 

Well, for the second time in 15 months, on Thursday, June 3, we 

will be seeing each other for our regular membership meeting, after 

the long isolation of the pandemic!  

And what's more, we will be meeting at the Antique Car Club Shel-

ter in Jim Barnett Park, a place so familiar to all of us, and so full of 

happy car-related memories. We can bring our old cars to the meeting, 

park them on the lawn, and show them off again to our friends, and 

also to any passersby who are strolling or jogging by in the Park. 

On the practical side of things, we will have a chance to help rescue 

our club's finances, which have suffered the past year or so because of 

pandemic-related cancellations of car shows and other activities. 

The membership meeting on June 3 is also our annual auction. If 

you have any antique car related items that you are not using, do not  
(See President on page 6.) 
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BIRTHDAYS! 
3 Bo Weddle 

5 Larry Moore 

 Marshall Carper 
6 Ruth Bly 

14 Carl Ay 

18 Joanie Gose 

19 Bob Engle 

20 Jim Tillery 

21 Ed Carden 

 Mitch Orndorff 

26 Diann Dailey 

27 George Travers 

30 Pat Dawson 

Calendar 

 June 3 - Membership Meeting & 

AUCTION NIGHT – Antique 

Car Shelter, Jim Barnett Park, 

7pm 

 June 14 – Deadline for July 

Newsletter 

 June 17 – Board Meeting – Bill 

Carl’s patio, 7pm 

 June 19 – FUN RUN to Star 

Tannery Car/Tractor Show (see 

flyer inside) 

 June 20 – Happy Fathers’ Day 

 July 1 – Membership Meeting – 

Antique Car Shelter, Jim Barnett 

Park, 7pm 

 July 17 – Museum of Shenandoah 

Valley Car Show (Region spon-

sored) 

MEETINGS & DEADLINES 2 

BULLETIN BOARD ADS 2 

IN SYMPATHY 3 

NEWS FROM HOME & MORE 3 

APPLE BLOSSOM SHOW 4 

SUNSHINE REPORT 4 

FUN RUN 6 

SHOW FLYERS 7, 9 

 

Our Membership Meeting on June 3 

at 7:00 p.m. will be the first of 2021 held 

at the Antique Car Club Shelter in Jim 

Barnett Park. It will also be our annual 

AUCTION night: time to have fun and 

help raise Club funds at the same time.  

So, while you’re doing your Spring 

Cleaning, look around for items that you 

no longer need, but which might be irre-

sistible to another Club member.  

Items that tend to sell are usually 

vehicle-related, but homemade cakes/ 

cookies/ pies are always popular sellers 

as well. (Even if you’re downsizing and 

no longer adding to your “stuff”, every-

body likes to eat, right?) 

Let’s have a big turnout – it’s outside 

in the healthy fresh air. See you there! 

General Meeting & 
Annual Auction  

 June 3 — 7:00 pm 
 

Location: ANTIQUE CAR CLUB  

SHELTER, Jim Barnett Park 

 Due to COVID-19 restrictions, some 
social distancing will still be re-
quired under VA rules. 

 Please bring your own snacks and 
drinks. 

 Masks will not be required if you’re 
fully vaccinated. 

Please bring car-related items, litera-
ture, baked goods, petromobilia to do-
nate for auction. This event is a fund-
raiser for the Club. See you there!! 

June Meeting 
and auction 

Inside this issue: 
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FOR SALE —  Now Available, 93 Octane 

Ethanol Free Gas, at Interstate Liberty. 

Rte. 7 at I-81. Pump 2. 

FOR SALE – VA Vintage Tags – Tom 

Rissler (540) 662-9020 

FOR SALE — 1928 4 cylinder, Chevy 

National, 2dr coach, 56,000 miles. Yellow 

body with black fenders. Engine, trans-

mission, and brakes rebuilt within last 4 

years. New tires. Original top. Runs and 

drives great. Project car. Needs new 

wood and wiring. Comes w/ extra parts. 

$7,000. Doug Swanson (540) 636-4558.  

FOR SALE —  1929 Model “A” Ford 

deluxe rumble seat coupe. Less than 300 

miles on 10 year old restoration. Vaga-

bond Green with black fenders. PRICE 

REDUCED: $10,500. Contact Bob, beng-

le1917@gmail.com or 540-247-8634. 

FOR SALE:  Corvette: 2007 with 100,000 

miles, Triumph: TR6, 1972 with 70,000 

miles. Call Von Brinker 540-336-3151. 

FOR SALE:  1962 Biscayne 2-door post 

car, many extra parts , 6 cyl car but have 

extra 283 or 327 motors 3speed trans. 

Remember, the General 

Meeting scheduled for 

Thursday, June 3 at 7:00 

PM @ the club shelter.  

The June 17 Board 

Meeting is at Round Hill 

UMC at 7:00 PM. 
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$4,000. Call Bo Weddle, 540-323-2858 

 

FOR SALE:  1939 Ford Tudor, new 

302, new T-5, new 9" rear end, new 

brakes, new radiator, new instru-

ments, new tires & wheels. Runs 

great. $25,000 OBO. Call Ben Dyer, 

540-550-7073  

FOR SALE — Ford parts, (2) flathead 

engines, 302 89 Mustang engine, (2) 

T-5 S-10 trannys, MANY more old 

Ford parts. Ben Dyer, 540-550-7073  

FOR SALE — 4 new Firestone tires, 

(2) 700x16 and (2) 600x16, mounted 

on 1935 Ford wire wheels. $1000 or 

best offer. Ben Dyer 540-550-7073  

FOR SALE: (NEW AD): 1932 Chevy 

rumble seat Coupe with spare in each 

front fender. Green with black fend-

ers. $17,000. Located west of Clear-

brook, VA. Mrs. Wright, 540-312-3995 

FOR SALE: (NEW AD): 1923 Ford 

Coupe $10,000; 1923 Ford Delivery 

$5,500; 1923 Cleveland Sedan $8,000; 

1929 Durant $5000; 1927 Meteor 

Hearse $7000; 1930 REO Sedan 

$5000; 1936 Ford 2-Door Sedan 

$10,000; 1947 Desoto $3000 OBO. 

Located in Tappahannock, VA. Pat 

Bacon, cell 804-296-6009 

FOR SALE: (NEW AD) 1956 Ford 

Victoria hardtop. Yellow and white. 

Recently upholstered and bumpers 

rechromed. Mileage unknown, Carbu-

retor needs work. Garage kept. Asking 

price $23,000 OBO. Call Carol Kerns, 

540-877-1515 before 8:00 PM.  

FOR SALE (NEW AD): 1966 Ford 

Thunderbird Convertible.  Excellent 

original condition.   Call or text Dave 

Lewis at 540-247-3584 for details.  

Newsletter 
Deadlines 

The deadline for submis-

sion of newsletter articles, 

want ads, photos, etc. for the 

JULY, 2021 newsletter is June 

14. Submitting sooner, 

when you can, always is 

better! Thanks for your 

prompt submissions!  
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Have an event, a story, an ad or some-

thing else to share for the Split Rim? 

Send it to 2work4good@gmail.com! 

Dan Rowzie, Chair for the 

Museum of the Shenandoah 

Valley Car Show July 17, re-

ported at our May 6 meeting 

that the show plan is progress-

ing well. 

Committee members Bob 

Engle, Art Bragg, and Angie 

Yonally also attended the last 

meeting at the Museum, and 

learned that despite the new 

sculptures in the garden, cars 

will be allowed to display 

there.  

Flyers are published and 

ready for distribution. (You 

will find a copy in this issue on 

page 10).  

Since 2010, our Region has 

been a co-sponsor for the July 

car show at the Museum.  

It’s an opportunity to sup-

port our community, as well as 

promote the old car hobby.  

Don't forget to put this 

event on your home calendar, 

and also to see Dan to volun-

teer to help the day of the 

show with parking and judg-

ing.  

We expect a good turnout of 

cars this year ! 

MSV Car Show 

tel:(540)%20636-4558
mailto:bengle1917@gmail.com
mailto:bengle1917@gmail.com
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Hello All,  

Now that many of the re-

strictions are being lifted, 

folks are getting out and 

about more and more. Never-

theless, let's continue the 

"reports from home", even 

now that we can visit in per-

son again -- the email "blasts" 

I've been able to send out to 

you all have LOTS of room for 

photos that the newsletter 

doesn't have, and I've gotten 

LOTS of positive feedback 

from members who have en-

joyed all the pix.  

I'll be asking via email for 

your photos and project up-

dates to share, so don't be sur-

prised to hear from me! 

A BIG THANK YOU goes 

out to Jim Colville for all 

his wonderful photos over the 

last year — they kept us in 

good cheer when we were 

stuck at home. 
Linda C 

======================== 

From Jim Colville:  

Other than the weekly 

Sunday noon gathering in 

Berryville, I haven't been to 

many shows since the last up-

date. I did go to Spring Car-

lisle with Van Armstrong and 

Tom Parker.  

We went just to look at the 

cars in the auction and the 

cars in the car corral. There 

was a ‘67 

Cougar in 

the auc-

tion that 

Van and I 

both liked.  

The most unusual car in 

the car corral again this year 

was the friction drive Lam-

bert. 

Last weekend (May 8), I 

stopped by the orphan car 

gathering in Winchester.  

A friend I seldom see, and 

his wife, brought their green 

stepdown Hudson two-door 

hardtop, but there were sever-

al interesting cars in attend-

ance. Not just Hudsons and 

AMCs. 
(See Home on page 6.) 

News from Home & Beyond. . . 

IN SYMPATHY 
Shenandoah Region extends its sincere condolences to 

Mike and Carol Witt in the loss of Carol's stepfather, Abbie 

Franklin Woodard, Jr., 64, of Winchester, VA who passed 

away May 10, 2021 at Winchester Medical Center.  

Abbie was born in Front Royal, VA and retired from the 

Riverton Corp. as a truck loader.  

He was preceded in death by his wife of 27 years, Ethel 

Mae Thomas, in 2007. 

Please keep Carol, Mike and their family in your thoughts 

and prayers at this difficult time. 
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OH SO TRUE 
If you don’t look back at your 

car after you park it, you own 

the wrong car. (Anonymous) 

Submitted by Curt Mason 

So,  can you 

imagine your 

ad here? 

On May 2, 2021, the Shen-

andoah Apple Blossom Festi-

val held a car show at Freder-

ick County Fairgrounds in 

conjunction with their annual 

Fun in The Sun event.   

The Shenandoah Region 

AACA was repre-

sented by Dave 

Conrad and Jim 

Tillery.   

They each won 

Top 25 Open Class 

for their vehicles;  

Dave for his 1945 

Chevy Pickup and 

Jim for his 1955 

Plymouth Belve-

dere.  Congrats! 

Sunshine Report 
 Dave & Sharon Lewis reported sending sympathy cards to 

Kevin and Nicole Malony on the loss of Nicole's father (see 

Sympathy note in May newsletter) and to Mike and Carol Witt 

on the loss of Carol's stepfather (See In Sympathy on page 3). 

 We learned that Fuzzy Coon has been having some health is-

sues which kept him and Chris from the May meeting and 

hope to see them in June. 

 Please keep Kevin and Nicole, Mike 

and Carol, and Fuzzy and Chris in your 

thoughts and prayers for healing. 

 As always, also remember those 

members who struggle daily with ongo-

ing health issues that keep them "in the 

shop" and not always running on all cyl-
inders.  

Apple Blossom 
Show 
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As for projects at home, I 

have the yellow 

Coronet up on the 

lift. Need to do 

brakes on it, but I 

also need to solve 

a gas leak issue.  

Was hoping it 

was just the seal 

around the send-

ing unit, but I 

think it may be 

the tank itself.  

Bought a new 

tank to install, 

but haven't started yet.  

Meanwhile, I assisted my 

buddy, David, in pulling the 

318 and the trans out of his 

yellow ‘70 Dart in the garage.  

He dropped the heads off 

at a machine shop yesterday.  

He was planning on more 

work on the engine but once 

he had the heads off, decided 

it was too clean to mess with. 
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Home 
From Page 3 

Our first Fun Run of 2021 

(and after so many months of 

isolation, we are MORE than 

ready to run!) will be Satur-

day, June 19, to attend the 

Antique/Collectible Car and 

Tractor Show in Star Tan-

nery, VA. (See flyer on page 

8).  

Fun Run leader for this 

outing is Duane Catlett.  

Meet at Wards Plaza at 

10:00 am.  

We'll "convoy" via back 

roads to Star Tannery from 

that start point.  

You don't have to drive an 

antique (or a tractor — atten-

tion, Jim Stup!) on the Fun 

Run.  

It's the Fun that's the key, 

and seeing everyone's smiling 

face.  

See you there! 

FINALLY A FUN RUN!! 

expect to use, but are still 

in good shape, then bring 

them to the auction table 

and let them go to another 

member who can use them 

— like car parts — or who 

will enjoy looking at them 

— like magazines, books, 

or model cars. If you 

would like to share your 

skill as a cook, then bake 

some of your own home-

made cookies, or cakes, or 

pies, that somebody would 

happily bid on, and enjoy 

— and at the same time 

would bring some money 

for the Club. 

Unfortunately, we will 

not be eating any refresh-

ments at this meeting. 

That part of pandemic re-

strictions is still in place. 

But, hopefully, that will 

change before long. 

See you on Thursday, 

June 3, at 7:00 PM at the 

Car Club shelter in Jim 

Barnett Park! 

— Peter 

President 
From Page 1 

Happy  

Father’s 

Day! 
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CAR SHOW CALENDAR 
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SHENANDOAH 
REGION AACA 

www.sraaca.com 

shenandoahregion@gmail.com 

P.O. Box 3326 

Winchester VA 22604 


